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Message from Mayor Kareem Pritchett  
and Deputy Mayor Stephen Steglik 

All year long our Township works tirelessly to provide 
residents with the best possible services. From public 
works to our police department, to all our other Township 
employees, Mount Laurel is hard at work for the people of 

our community every single day. We wanted to provide you, 
the residents of Mount Laurel, a look at all that we are doing 
to make Mount Laurel a vibrant, successful, one of a kind 
place to live.

Tax Collector Updates
4TH QUARTER PROPERTY TAXES DUE
Please note that all 4th quarter property tax payments are 
due Tuesday, November 1, 2022. The statutory grace period 
is Thursday, November 10, 2022. All payments received after 
November 10 will accrue interest back to November 1.

SENIOR FREEZE BLUE BOOKLETS- PTR FORMS
If you are currently enrolled in the New Jersey Senior Freeze 
(Property Tax Reimbursement) Program, the last day to file 
your application is October 31, 2022. We will be completing 
the booklets in the Mount Laurel Community Center on 
Wednesday, October 19 from 11:00 am to 1:00 pm. For more 
information or to see if you qualify please call the State 
of New Jersey directly at 1 (800) 882-6597 or visit their 
website at www.njtaxation.org, select Property Tax Relief and 
then Senior Freeze Program.

DIRECT DEBIT PROGRAM
The Township offers an ACH Direct Debit program for 
property taxes. If you are interested in participating, please 
check our Township website, www.mountlaurel.com, for 
more information including the application.

Tax Assessor Updates
TOTALLY DISABLED VETERANS  
(100% PERMANENT AND TOTAL) 
If you are a 100% permanently and totally disabled veteran 
(or their surviving spouse), and have a 100% rating issued 
by the office of Veteran’s Affairs, you may be eligible for 
property tax exemption.  The basic requirements are 
honorable discharge, a 100% permanent and total disability 
rating certification from the VA and primary residence 
in the property applied for.  Along with the application 
form, applicants must supply a copy of the DDForm214 or 
discharge papers, a deed to the property showing applicant 
as owner, proof of residency in the home, and a copy of a 
current NJ Driver’s License. The application is available on 
line at the Mount Laurel Township web site or contact Dennis 
DeKlerk, Assessor at ddeklerk@mountlaurel.com or 856-
234-0001 x1256 or x1257.

VETERAN TAX DEDUCTION
Veterans can apply for a yearly tax deduction of $250.00.  
To qualify you must be a NJ resident, be on the deed as 
an owner of the property, have an honorable discharge 
and be able to provide a DDForm214 or discharge papers.  
Applications are available on the Mount Laurel Township web 
site or you can contact the Assessor’s Office.

SENIOR CITIZEN OR DISABLED PERSON TAX 
DEDUCTION
Any resident property owner who qualifies can receive an 
annual deduction from their property taxes if you are a 
Senior Citizen (65 or over) or Disabled Person. For approved 
applicants a $250.00 per year deduction is applied to 
the property tax bill.  NJ State guidelines limit household 
income to qualify.  Social Security or government pensions 
can be excluded, but any income outside of that is capped 
at $10,000.00 per year. Applications are available on the 
Township website or the Township Assessor’s Office.

Mayor Kareem Pritchett Deputy Mayor Stephen Steglik



Food Truck Festival 
Sunday September 18 

Mount Laurel Township’s second annual Food Truck Festival 
was a wonderful celebration of food, fun, and community. 
Residents were able to enjoy a variety of food trucks, 
breweries and winery, family friendly activities, live music 
from 3AM Tokyo, and information from Mount Laurel’s 
organizations. 

Thank you to the Mount Laurel Police Department, Fire 
Department, and Emergency Management Services for 
keeping our residents and community safe every single day. 
Thank you to our Public Works department and Township 
employees for keeping the event organized and all the work 
they do for residents day in and out. 

Thank you to all the community organizations that highlight 
the best of Mount Laurel. 

A big thank you to all Mount Laurel residents. The true sense 
of community residents have built makes Mount Laurel one 
of the best places to live.

Toys for Tots
The Toys for Tots drive supports local families this holiday 
season. 

Please bring new and unwrapped toys to be dropped off 
starting October 1 through December 21. 

Drop off locations include the Mount Laurel Library, EMS 
buildings, Mount Laurel Fire Department, and the Mount 
Laurel Police Department lobby.

Alice Paul Institute 
The mission of the Alice Paul Institute is to honor the legacy 
of Alice Paul’s work for gender equality through education 
and leadership development.

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

OCTOBER

Thursday, 10/20 Postcard Writing Party @ Paulsdale 

Saturday, 10/29 Celebrating Suffrage: Inclusive 
Conversations - What's Complicated about Ordinary 
Equality? Alice Paul's Legacy: Celebrating Suffrage: Inclusive 
Conversations – Alice Paul Institute

NOVEMBER 

Thursday, 11/3 Celebrating Suffrage: Inclusive 
Conversations - The Influence of Indigenous Women on the 
Suffrage Movement 

Tuesday, 11/8 Election Watch Party  

Thursday, 11/17 Postcard Writing Party @ Paulsdale

For more information about these events and more, please 
visit www.alicepaul.org.



Township Luncheons
VETERAN LUNCHEON
The Township will hold a veterans luncheon on Thursday 
November 10. 

The luncheon will be held from 11:30-1:30 PM at the Mount 
Laurel Community Center at 100 Mount Laurel Road. 

To attend please RSVP to events@mountlaurel.com by 
Tuesday November 1. 

SENIOR LUNCHEON
The Township will hold a senior luncheon on Thursday 
November 17. 

The luncheon will be held from 11:30-1:30 PM at the Mount 
Laurel Community Center at 100 Mount Laurel Road. 

To attend please RSVP to events@mountlaurel.com by 
Monday November 7.  

NOVEMBER GENERAL ELECTION INFORMATION
Early, in-person voting is coming to New Jersey for the 
November 8 General Election. In-person, early voting will 
begin October 29, 2022 – November 6, 2022. Early voting 
polls will be open from 10AM – 8PM on weekdays and 
Saturdays and from 10AM – 6PM on Sundays.

Burlington County Voters will be able to cast their ballot in 
person on a voting machine at Rowan College at Burlington 
County Student Success Center, 1500 College Circle. 

Vote by Mail: Vote-by-mail ballots sent through the mail must 
be postmarked by Election Day, and received by the county 
Board of Elections on or before the sixth day after the close 
of the polls.

View election results on the Burlington County website at 
https://www.co.burlington.nj.us/598/Election-Results

Parks and Recreation 
Township Council is always looking for ways to upgrade 
parks and recreation spaces for Mount Laurel’s community. 

“Giving residents more options for outdoor recreation 
spaces is a top priority. Whether its basketball, tennis, or the 
widely popular pickleball, Mount Laurel offers something for 
everyone to get fit and active.” 

-Councilwoman Fozia Janjua 

This past July Township Council celebrated the grand 
opening of Rancocas Pointe, which features two pickleball 
courts. Pickleball is a unique paddleboard sport combining 
elements of badminton, table tennis, and tennis. The space 
also features a tennis and basketball court and a walk/run 
path. These courts are located at 73 Sternlight Drive.

Leaf Collection 
With the change of seasons brings new reminders for 
residents. Our Public Works team would like to provide 
a few reminders. 

	■ Scheduled loose leaf and bagged leaf collection is 
done late October through the end of December. 

	■ Please keep all leaf piles at least 10 feet from storm 
drains. 

	■ You may see the leaf truck in your section outside 
of the scheduled collection week. When a section 
is finished early we will move ahead to the next 
section to get an early start but we will return 
during the scheduled time frame. 

If you have any questions regarding leaf pick up please 
contact Public Works at 856-234-0001 ext 1241 or 
info@mountlaurel.com



Mount Laurel Library
The Library is the place for fun activities to stay busy 
through the autumn and into the winter. For a complete list 
of events please visit: https://mtlaurel.evanced.info/signup

OCTOBER
TAI CHI FOR HEALTH
Wednesdays, October – December, 4PM

Bob Stanton teaches tai chi, a gentle exercise that 
can improve muscle tone, flexibility, and coordination. 
Registration required. You will receive a Zoom link the day 
before the event.

LIBRARY TRICK-OR-TREAT 
Sunday, October 23 1PM

Get a head start this year showing off your costumes and 
collecting candy at the Library! All ages, no registration 
necessary. 

READY, SET—DECLUTTER!
Tuesday, October 25 7PM

Join organizing humorist and author, Jamie Novak, as she 
jump-starts your tidying efforts. Learn how to (easily) 
organize photos, find something to wear in a cluttered closet, 
and more. Registration required. You will receive a Zoom link 
the day before.  

OUTDOOR STORYTIMES
Toddler Tuesdays, October – December 10:30AM 
Preschool Wednesdays, October – December 10:30AM

Join us for stories, songs, and rhymes as we explore a new 
theme every week! 

These storytimes help your little ones build early literacy 
skills and a love of reading. Weather permitting we will be 
outside, but we will move the fun inside on rainy mornings. 
Ages 18 mos. and up, no registration needed. 

NOVEMBER
CONCERT: JOHN CLARK BAND
Sunday, November 13 2PM

The John Clark Band will be playing swinging jazz and 
beloved standards. No registration required. 

FOREIGN FILM: O’HORTEN
Sunday, November 20 1PM

A Scandinavian charmer that centers on a railroad engineer 
forced to retire after years of service. 2007. PG-13. In 
Norwegian with English subtitles. 90 min. Hosted by Irv 
Slifkin. No registration required.

ART TIME
Sunday, November 20 2PM

Miss Susan combines Art History, Literature, Science, and 
maybe even a little Math! Participants will be exposed to a 
variety of artists, mediums, and techniques. No experience 
or supplies necessary. This is a school-aged program for 
grades Kindergarten and up. Please register. 

DECEMBER
MINDFUL MEDITATION 
Wednesday, December 7, 14 10AM

Join an experienced meditation instructor and achieve 
relaxation of your mind and body. Registration required. You 
will receive a link to the meeting a day prior to the event.

ANIME MATINEE
Saturday, December 10 12:30PM

Join us for a different Japanese animation movie each 
month. Snacks and popcorn will be provided! Dress up like 
your favorite anime or manga character and chat afterwards. 
Ages 10 and up, registration required. 

CHRISTMAS TRADITIONS TALK
Wednesday, December 14 1PM

Tea Historian Judith Krall-Russo discusses the history of 
Christmas traditions from all over the world. No registration 
required. 



Project Alert!
Coming soon to Laurel Acres Park, construction at the 
Church Street entrance will begin towards the end of 
October and continue through winter. The project is an 
additional parking lot and traffic signal that at times 
may disrupt the entrance to the park with a lane shift 
or closure. Please visit www.mountlaurel.com Road 
Projects page for updated information and specific 
timelines.

Back 40
In a continuing effort to ensure open space is available 
for future generations, Mount Laurel Township council 
authorized the acquisition of the 46.9 acres known 
as the Back 40 at the April 4 Council meeting. This 
piece of land was picked for preservation because it 
completes an unbroken chain of open space properties 
that comprise roughly 385 acres. With development 
becoming an increasingly prevalent concern in New 
Jersey, Mayor Pritchett, Deputy Mayor Steglik, the 
Council and the Township were thrilled to have the 
opportunity to purchase this property for Mount Laurel 
residents.

“As a strong supporter of green space, I knew that we had 
to jump on the chance to purchase this property when 
the opportunity presented itself. With hard work from 
the Township Manager and Solicitor, Council was able 
to solidify an agreement to preserve this land for Mount 
Laurel residents. This property was the missing puzzle 
piece to connecting all this land the Township had been 
buying over the years, and to have this now settled is 
incredible for all of us.” 

– Councilwoman Karen Cohen

Rancocas Woods 
Farmers Market 

Mount Laurel’s first farmers market was a wonderful 
success. 

The market featured weekly vendors, workshops, yoga 
sessions and more. Residents were able to get fresh seasonal 
produce like carrots and fresh herbs, indulge in baked 
goods like cookies and cupcakes, and body care items like 
homemade scrubs and lotions. In addition, residents were 
able to shop local artisanal goods in the Rancocas Woods 
Village and Shops specialty stores. 

“For the first time Mount Laurel residents were able to access 
a sustainable local food system right in their backyards. I 
loved picking up fresh produce and other seasonal finds in the 
market throughout the summer.”

-Councilwoman Karen Cohen

The market is brought to Mount Laurel by a grant from PSEG 
and Sustainable Jersey.

Stay tuned for updates on next year’s market!  

Rancocas Woods 
Events and Shops 

Boos and Brews is back for its second year with lots of fun 
themed activities. 

Taking place Friday October 14 from 6:00 – 9:00 PM. Event 
will be held at 118 Creek Road. 

Adults can enjoy Dr. Brewlittle's and Wagonhouse Winery in 
the beer garden. There will be a costume contest and live 
music. 

New to this year will be a Witches' Market offering a variety 
of witchy vibe and occult themed vendors + activities. 
Enjoy Tarot Readers and creations from local witches and 
warlocks...DIY spell jars, wands, and glow in the dark henna

All ages are welcome at this event; however, activities are 
geared for those ages 21+.



New Businesses 
Township Council members regularly attend grand openings 
of new businesses in the Mount Laurel community. 

“Mount Laurel benefits from its wide variety of businesses 
from small to large, from specialty stores to delicious 
restaurants. All the various businesses are the staple of 
making our community a wonderful place to live. We are 
excited to welcome and feature the below businesses to our 
community.” 

-Councilman Nikitas Moustakas  

THE WOODS ICE CREAM SHOP
The Township and Township Council would like to give a 
warm welcome to The Woods Ice Cream Shop. 

Mount Laurel residents Rebecca and Michael made their 
dream of opening an ice cream shop in their local community 
a reality this summer. Deputy Mayor Steglik, Councilwoman 
Cohen, Councilwoman Janjua, and Councilman Moustakas 
helped celebrate the shop’s opening this past August with a 
ribbon cutting ceremony. 

The Woods Ice Cream Shop will offer 16 flavors of hand-
dipped Bassetts ice cream, house-made waffle cones, 
milkshakes, and craft-soda ice cream floats. Specials include 
hot fudge brownie sundaes and the new “The RanCOCOA”- 
ice cream + hot cocoa. Stay tuned for upcoming holiday 
specials. 

For four legged friends the shop will offer homemade doggie 
treats like the Woofle Cone- made with bananas, Greek 
yogurt, peanut butter and cooked oatmeal. 

Be sure to check out the Woods Shop apparel store, home of 
the original Rancocas Woods apparel. The shop sells mugs, 
t-shirts, tote bags, and more. 

The ice cream shop is open Tuesday-Thursday 3:00- 9:00 
PM, Friday and Saturday 12:00 -9:00 PM, and Sunday 12:00 
PM- 6:00 PM. They are located at 200 Creek Road.

MAINSTREAM DANCE ACADEMY
The Township welcomes Mainstream Dance Academy to 
their new location. This past September Mayor Pritchett and 
Councilwoman Cohen attended a ribbon cutting celebrating 
the grand opening. 

Owner Julie Plummer has been part of the Mount Laurel 
community for 7 years and has moved into a new studio 
for her dancers. The new location, located at 127 Ark Road, 
features beautiful new viewing windows, live streamed 
classes, large dance rooms and more. 

Dance classes include lyrical, hip-hop, jazz, ballet, and more. 
For more information on class schedules and pricing please 
visit https://www.mainstreamdanceacademy.com/

STATE FARM
A new State Farm Agency has opened at 224 Creek Road. 

Agent Dane Cox served in the United States Peace Corps 
and has a passion for helping his community and those in 
it. Dane and team are available to help with insurance and 
financial service needs. Text or call at 856-242-2014 or visit 
the website myagentdane.com to start your free home, auto 
or life insurance quote.



Mount Laurel EMS Update
ABOUT US
Mount Laurel Emergency Medical Services (MLEMS) is 
a professional career and volunteer community service 
organization committed to providing high quality emergency 
pre-hospital, basic life support ambulance services, and 
related public educational programs to the residents and 
visitors of Mount Laurel Township. We continually re-evaluate 
the needs and expectations of our community and meet the 
challenges and demands of our ever-changing environment. 
We build trusting relationships with those we serve and serve 
with by consistently meeting and exceeding our patients’ and 
community’s needs and expectations.

This year is no different from previous years as demand 
continues to increase. MLEMS stands on the frontline ready 
to serve its community and residents. Regionally, EMS 
systems have become taxed, as calls for service continue to 
rise. This is not unique to Mount Laurel, but has become a 
trend nationwide. MLEMS is a combination EMS agency that 
utilizes career and volunteer personnel to fulfill our mission. 
We are continually looking to recruit new volunteer members 
and per diem personnel to establish an adequate workforce 
to staff the services upon which our community has come 
to expect and rely. Recruitment of personnel has become 
a continual challenge. Furthermore, we are undergoing a 
re-assessment to determine community needs and realistic 
goals towards quality improvement. 

To further our mission, we truly appreciate our community 
and Town Council’s support by investing in the following in 
2022 to better serve you:

	■ Hired two additional full time Emergency Medical 
Technicians

	■ One Deputy Chief Promotion

	■ Acquisition of new ambulance 

	■ Acquired LUCAS automatic CPR devices

	■ Upgrades to Masonville EMS Station Bay Floor

FALL PREVENTION COMMUNITY OUTREACH
Mount Laurel EMS has developed a fall prevention program 
for our residential communities where we see the highest 
concentration of falls. If you are interested in having us 
conduct a presentation to your community, please send a 
request to communityoutreach@mlems.org.

YELLOW DOT PROGRAM
The Yellow Dot Program is designed to assist Mount Laurel 
residents and our local emergency first responders in the 
event of an automobile accident or other medical emergency 
involving the participant’s vehicle. The program can help 
save lives during an emergency by reducing the time it takes 
to gather important information at a time when accident 
victims may be unable to communicate for themselves. Send 
requests to communityoutreach@mlems.org.

Visit us at www.MLEMS.org for more information.

The Story Behind Charlie’s Kitchen
Charlie’s Kitchen is a tribute to the legacy of Charles and 
Marie Kritz’s son Charlie Jr., a Mount Laurel Township 
volunteer firefighter who died in 1998 after a brave fight 
with cancer. Charlie Jr. was known for his work preparing 
holiday meals in his own kitchen for families in need.

After the 37-year-old's death, his parents, Charlie and 
Marie Kritz, both members of the Mount Laurel Fire 
Department/Fellowship Fire Company #2 and Mount 
Laurel EMS, continued this annual tradition, supported by 
Mount Laurel EMS, Burlington County Professional Fire 
Fighters IAFF Local 3091, and Mount Laurel Professional 
Fire Fighters IAFF Local 4408.

To carry on this tradition and in memory of Charlie, Marie, 
and Charlie, Jr., we continue to join efforts to provide 
assistance by collecting and donating non-perishable 
food and personal items, to families in Burlington County. 
Our Local has proudly supported this cause for the past 

18 years and has collected over $45,000 worth of food. 
We hope you will continue to assist us in this charitable 
endeavor.

We will be collecting and donating for both Thanksgiving 
and Christmas.  Donations will be accepted through 
December 16, 2022. All monies collected will be used to 
purchase food that will be delivered to Catholic Charities 
and the Masonville - Rancocas United Methodist Church 
food pantry.

Monetary donations made payable to: I.A.F.F. Local #3091 
can be dropped off during normal business hours at 
Mount Laurel EMS - Station 369, 201 Masonville Road or 
any Mount Laurel Fire Department location.

For additional donation information or questions,  
please call Joe Brunges - (856) 778-1274 /  
joe.brunges@mlems.org



Diversity and Inclusion Board:  
Discussions and Desserts 

On Tuesday, August 9 the Mount Laurel Diversity and 
Inclusion board held its first successful event, a night of 
guided discussions and desserts. Mayor Kareem Pritchett 
and Councilwoman Fozia Janjua joined the board, residents, 
and officers from the Mount Laurel Police Department in 
breaking down communication barriers on difficult subjects.

These guided discussions utilized prewritten prompts to 
help facilitate a powerful and respectful conversation about 
a variety of social issues, concerns, and the backgrounds of 
the participants.

“The Discussions and Desserts event in August was a huge 
success, and I can’t thank the board, residents, and officers 
enough for their willingness to have an open and honest 
discussion. We make our community and our relationships 
with our neighbors stronger by having these difficult, but 
necessary, conversations.” – Mayor Kareem Pritchett

The Diversity and Inclusion Board will be having another 
Discussions and Desserts event again this year. Information 
on this event will be on the website and Township social 
media accounts. 

Any questions or community concerns can be sent 
anonymously to the Board’s email account,  
diversityboard@mountlaurel.com

Mount Laurel Fire Department and  
Emergency Medical Services  

VOLUNTEER RECRUITMENT EVENT 
When:	 October 22nd

Time:	 11:00 am - 1:30 pm

Where: 	� Mount Laurel Fire Department, Elbo Lane Firehouse, 71 Elbo Lane.

Agenda:	� Meet and greet, presentation, lunch, demo, wrap up

WHAT TO EXPECT? 
Meet volunteer members. Brief presentation on volunteer opportunities for both fire and EMS. Lunch provided. Various 
demonstrations of what you can expect to perform as a member. Conclude with a question and answer session.

Looking for persons of good moral character, with a positive attitude, and a willingness to serve their community like 
family. Candidates shall be at least 18 years of age. We will provide you with a path for success and a mentor to make your 
experience more rewarding. Come learn about opportunities to serve, requirements, and expectations. Being a part of our 
winning team requires commitment and dedication.   

NO RSVP REQUIRED



Mount Laurel Fire Department Update:
FIRE PREVENTION WEEK, OCTOBER 9-15, 2022
According to NFPA data, home — the place people feel safest 
from fire — is actually where they are at greatest risk, with 
three-quarters (74 percent) of all US fire deaths occurring 
in homes. When a home fire does occur, it’s more likely to 
be serious; people are more likely to die in a home fire today 
than they were in 1980.

A contributing factor is that today’s homes burn faster and 
hotter than they used to, minimizing the amount of time they 
have to escape safely. In a typical home fire, people may have 
as little as two minutes (or even less) to get out from the 
time the smoke alarms sounds.

Following are key messages behind this year’s “Fire Won’t 
Wait. Plan Your Escape” theme:

	■ Make sure your home escape plan meets the needs of 
all your family members, including those with sensory or 
physical disabilities.

	■ Smoke alarms should be installed inside every sleeping 
room, outside each separate sleeping area, and on 
every level of your home. Smoke alarms should be 
interconnected so when one sounds, they all sound.

	■ Know at least two ways out of every room, if possible. 
Make sure all doors and windows open easily.

	■ Have an outside meeting place a safe distance from your 
home where everyone should meet.

	■ Practice your home fire drill at least twice a year with 
everyone in the household, including guests. Practice at 
least once during the day and at night.

ANNUAL FIRE PREVENTION NIGHT,  
OCTOBER 12, 2022, 6 PM -8:30 PM
Come join us at our annual fire prevention night. There will 
be a number of activites, public safety agencies, and family 
events geared towards promoting life safety. This years event 
will take place at the Hartford School located at 397 Hartford 
Road. 

NEVER FORGET, ALWAYS REMEMBER 9/11
Please feel free to stop by and pay a visit to our September 
11, 2001 Never Forget Memorial. Visit https://mlfff.org/ for 
more information.

Mount Laurel Police Department  
Welcomes New Hires  

Mount Laurel Police Department is proud to announce the 
appointment of seven new officers.

On Wednesday, July 13, 2022, the new officers, Officer Bryan 
Hill, Officer John Blake III, Officer Ralph Fallows, Officer 
Matthew Travis, Officer John Robbie, Officer Patrick Smith, 
and Officer Kevin Nieves were sworn in during a morning 
ceremony with friends and family. The new officers are now 
assigned to patrol and will begin our field-training program.

(From left to right) Deputy Chief Judy Lynn Schiavone, Bryan Hill, John 
Blake III, Ralph Fallows, Matthew Travis, John Robbie, Patrick Smith, Kevin 
Nieves, Deputy Mayor Stephen Steglik, Chief Stephen Riedener
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